
Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission July 18, 2024 

The meeting started at 5:00PM.  

In attendance: Charlie Wolcott,  Claire Von Karls,  Holly Hayward,  Judy and Larry Sawyer.  

JUDY made a motion to accept the minutes of the June meeting and HOLLY seconded the 
motion, all agreed.  

We discussed the rebuttal letter from the Lang’s to the Sabados.  

Discussed whether it is necessary to replace the 2 trees removed at the Meeting House 
lawn. We all agreed to replace but perhaps with something other than maple,  possibly 
oaks. LARRY will talk with Peter and Margo about our idea.  

LARRY informed the members that an email was sent to Peter Conti at NHDES about the 
Steele property. No word yet.  

Discussed the possible wetland damage on the property adjacent to the Gale River Motel.  

We have been given permission to store the turtle signs, posts and rope in the Sunnyside 
Cemetery shed.  

LARRY reported he still is working on the lighting project.  

The contact person at NHDOT handling the roadside cleanup has changed. Larry will 
handle it. 

LARRY will write a thank you to all the town volunteers who participated in the road cleanup 
and have Jennifer Gaudette include it in the town email.  

Discussed attending the August 7th Planning Board meeting on site plans and subdivision 
regulations.  

CLAIRE brought up the scheduled Zoom meeting with Sy Montgomery about turtles during 
our September meeting. We will need to make sure we have the necessary computer 
equipment.   

It was mentioned that we have not observed any signs of turtles hatching.  

We also discussed obtaining a game camera.  

HOLLY made a motion to adjourn, CLAIRE seconded the motion and all approved. The 
meeting adjourned at 5:45PM.  

The next meeting is August 15, 2024 in the Crapo Building.  



 


